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Abstract. Using General Social Survey data
from Japan and the United States (N =
4,502), we examine the effect of
nonstandard or non-regular work status on
fertility. We employ a cross-national
comparative approach to explore how
features of the larger societal milieu
mediate this relationship. Consistent with
the strong and persistent male breadwinner
and female homemaker family model which
characterizes the Japanese context we find
gender differences in the effect of work
status in Japan, but not the United States.
Specifically, young Japanese men who are
employed as non-regular workers have the
lowest chances of having a child and the
lowest expected number of children. Non-
regular work status has no such effect in
the US, suggesting a looser coupling of the
employment structure and family system
there, perhaps reflecting, among other
things, the move away from the male
breadwinner model decades ago.
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